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Learning From OUR PAST – Newsletter Clips from Spring 2005

National Park Notes

Ottawa is in the midst of a three-
year study to explore the idea 
of a national park in the South 

Okanagan-Lower Similkameen, beginning 
with a series of open houses in the region 
that attracted 900 people.

The next phase is to determine the criteria 
for including lands in the park, create some 
boundary options, and generate a study to 
show how a park would benefit the local 
economy.

The study area covers 2,400 square kilometres 
- an area roughly extending south of Penticton 
to Osoyoos, east to Bridesville and west to 
Keremeos – but the ultimate boundaries of 
any park would be substantially smaller than 
the study area.

No specific boundaries have been proposed, 
but during the recent creation of the Gulf 
Islands National Park, several provincial 
parks in the area were rolled into the national 
park, along with new lands purchased by 
Ottawa.

In the South Okanagan, the list of new pro-
tected areas includes 9,364-hectare South 
Okanagan Grasslands, 25,889-hectare Snowy, 
and 3,741-hectare White Lake Grasslands.

Cathedral Park and Crater, should be 

included in any management plans for a 
National Park.

Thirty percent of B.C.’s endangered and 
threatened species are found in the South 
Okanagan, an area beset by residential devel-
opment, orchards and vineyards. As a result, 
the South Okanagan is rated one of the four 
most endangered landscapes in Canada.

February 2005

Rules Set For Drilling 
In Wildlife Area

New plans guiding a potential $16 
billion worth of oil and gas devel-
opment in one of B.C’s most spec-

tacular regions were announced on Friday 
by the provincial government.

The new ‘pre-tenure’ plans detail environ-
mental requirements for companies under-
taking exploration and development of 
presumed oil and gas reserves in the 64,000 
square kilometre Muskwa-Kechika region in 
north central B.C.

They are expected to guide development of 
the area through strategies that were custom 
developed by the government in consulta-
tion with a stakeholder group that includes 

local environmental groups, area residents, 
municipal governments, aboriginals and tour-
ism interests.

The plans give direction for conservation of 
biological diversity, soil and water resources, 
as well as targets for minimizing disturbance 
to the general area.

The Vancouver Sun, Sat., May 29, 2004

Dwindling Glaciers 
Could Lead To Water 
Shortages

We used to say the freshwater held 
in ice in the Rocky Mountains is 
about the equivalent of the Great 

Lakes. Used to anyway.

This warning was repeated last week by water 
ecologist David Schindler of the University of 
Alberta. He said we need to plan now for the 
time when our rivers might dry to a trickle 
by the end of every summer. With the loss of 
glacier mass comes a loss in annual river flow.

The less glacier there is on the mountain, the 
faster what’s left of it disappears.

Penticton Herald ~ Jan. 31st, 2005


